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Diary Dates 

September 
21st/22nd - Pedal Prix at Murray Bridge 
23rd – FACE 3.30pm 
26th – Disco Years 3-7 
27th - Last Day Term 3, 2.15pm  
          Dismissal 
 

October 
14th – First day back of Term 4 
17th – Come & Try SAPSASA 
22nd ς Aladdin Night Performance  
           6.30pm 
23rd ς Aladdin Matinee 1pm & Night  
           Performance 6.30pm 
¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ƻƴ ǎŀƭŜ ƴƻǿ Ǿƛŀ vYwΗ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

wƻŀŘ /ǊƻǎǎƛƴƎ 
aƻƴƛǘƻǊǎ 

 
 
²ŜŘ нрǘƘ {ŜǇ ς CǊƛŘŀȅ нтǘƘ {ŜǇ ŀƴŘ 
aƻƴ мпǘƘ ŀƴŘ ¢ǳŜ мрǘƘ hŎǘ ό¢ŜǊƳ пύ 
Jordyn C, Maddison R, Erin M 
 
²ŜŘ мсǘƘ hŎǘ ς ¢ǳŜ ннƴŘ hŎǘ  
Sophie M, Lia K, Kiara T 
 
²ŜŘ ноǊŘ hŎǘ ς ¢ǳŜ нфǘƘ hŎǘ 
Hayden N, Elliot W-B, Cobey D 
 
 
 
 

 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŀǊǊƛǾŜ ōȅ уΦнрŀƳ 
 

 

 

 

Choir Festival Theatre Performance 

Last Friday night Friday 13th September, the Ardtornish choir participated in the iconic Festival 
of Music at the Festival Theatre. Our students were awesome!  Their pre-show behaviour, while 
lining up and waiting was exemplary and I was a very proud choir teacher.   
The concert itself was stunning! From a kabuki curtain drop (google it!), to a fabulous jazz band 
it was action packed.  Our students sang their hearts out, grooved in the upbeat songs and were 
respectful when singing about our sister city Christchurch. I am also very excited to have Kendra 
sing a solo in ‘When I Grow up’ in tonight's concert (Friday 20th).  Anne O’Dea 
 

Parliament House Excursion ς Civics and Citizenship in Action  
 

Government and democracy are two of the main concepts within Civics and Citizenship for year 
6 and 7 students. Visiting South Australia’s Parliament House gave students a hands on 
experience to see government and democracy in action.  
On Tuesday, Dr Richard Harvey, our local MP for Newland, provided our room 9/10 students with 
a detailed presentation about the separation of powers within the Australian Government along 
with an informative tour of the two houses of parliament. Students had the opportunity to dress 
up in parliamentary clothing and hold a real debate to see how decision making works in the 
lower house - The House of Assembly.  
Student Quotes: 
“It was really interesting to see how parliament works” Corvin T 
“It was an interesting and fun experience. I learnt a lot about Parliament, I liked the Green 
Room better because it had the Blood Line to stop people being stabbed by swords!” Maddi L 
 “It was interesting to learn about the Black Rod in the Upper House” Josh G 
“It was educational for both teachers and students. Dr Harvey made it a fun visit.” Kendra H 
 

      



Excursion and Incursion Update 

ACTIVITY 
 

DATE/S 
STUDENTS 
INVOLVED 

LAST PAY DAY 

Come & Try 

Day 17/10/19  
4.00pm 

15/10/19 

SAPSASA T20 24/10  17/10/19 

Adare Camp 
11-13 

Nov 
Rm’s 21, 30 & 31 1/11/19 

Year 7 

Graduation 
10 Dec Yr 7’s 8/11/19 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

 
 

Tuesday 24th   Michele S 
Wednesday 25th  Mary –Anne R 
Thursday 26th  Ling C, Emma S 
Friday 27th  SUBWAY, Emma S 

  
¢ŜǊƳ п  
Tuesday 8th  Michele S 
Wednesday 9th  Mary-Anne R 
Thursday 10th   Evelyn C 
Friday 11th Kellie F, Nicole I 
 

  

2020 enrolment and class 
structure processes 

 
 
 
 
 

Accurate enrolment details are needed so we can determine 

numbers for our 2020 classes. Therefore if your family is 

considering moving, or you know of someone moving into our 

area it is important that you let us know as soon as possible. If 

you have a younger sibling to start next year and you haven't 

completed an enrolment form please contact the front office 

staff. 
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Souvenir Photos for Choir 

5x7 
       1x photo - $20 each               8-11 Photos - $14 each 
       2-3 photos - $16 each              12-20 photos - $13 each 
       4-7 photos - $15 each              21+ photos - $ 12 each 
 

Enlargements 8x10 $40, 11x14 $60, 11x14 Mounted $195, 16x20 
mounted $325. 
Photo Montage 2-6 images 16x20 $375, 8 images 20x30 $475 

Assembly 10am - Friday 
27th September 

 

Last Day Term 3 

- Friday 27th 

September 

2.15pm 

Dismissal 

https://plus.google.com/u/0/100884916762752768507/posts/641sTE4u29b


 

 

 
 
 
Spring Vacation Care Program Out Now 

Please find a copy on the school website via the oshc section. 

http://oshc-ardtornish.weebly.com 

Also when filling out the booking form please sign both sections, 

so if you’d like to add days we already have the consents signed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children’s Centre Fifth Birthday Celebration 
Keep the morning of Saturday 26 October free! We are having a fifth 
Birthday Celebration at the Children’s Centre – free entertainment from 
local artists and face painting. Food available. 

Paediatric Occupational Therapist  
OT Sara King is now available for your child on a Monday & Friday at 
Ardtornish Children’s Centre or at your home. Sara provides NDIS 
services to NDIA self-managed and plan managed children. See 
www.earlyyearsot.com.au or call Sara at 0409 739 997 for more 
information 

Kindy in the Park 
Celebrate Children’s Day on 23 October at Civic Park. A morning of free 
activities and entertainment provided by local Kindergartens. Bring a 
picnic and join local families and friends.  

Face Painting Workshop 
Tuesday morning, week one next term in the Playgroup – a free face 
painting workshop. If you are interested, and available to practice on 
your new skills for an hour or so at the Children’s Centre Fifth Birthday, 
this is for you. Think of the savings… the kudos… the fun… Call to book. 

Vacation Play – picnic day 
St Agnes Recreation Area, Cinnamon Avenue St Agnes, Wednesday 
morning, week two of the school holidays – details on Facebook this 
week. 

New Term Program  
Highlights include: Baby Playgroup Monday and Thursday mornings, 
Twilight Play - A Walk in the Park Wednesday 6 November and Water 
Play Tuesday 3 December, Cycle Saturday on 23 November, our Fifth 
Birthday Celebration on Saturday 26 October (featuring local musicians, 
a magician and cake for all (unless we run out!!), Making Music for 
young children, five Thursday mornings in November, and Family First 
Aid on Saturday 7 December. Call for more details or to book. Details are 
available on our Facebook page. 
 
John Buckell 
Community Development Coordinator 
82649828, 0409984495 or email john.buckell@sa.gov.au 

Lost Property 
We have lots of unnamed items of clothing, drink bottles 

and lunch boxes. Please make sure if you have lost anything 
to check lost property before the end of term. 

Reminder: The school mobile is only 

used for text messages. We do not 

take calls on this phone. 

Canteen News 
 
 

Thank you to all the families who continue to support the canteen.  We 
had a wonderful response to our call for volunteers. 
As you all know the canteen has started replacing all our packaging with 
products that are compostable and have less impact on the environment.  
Unfortunately these items are more costly and so after carrying that cost, 
the canteen now has to pass on part of those costs to our customers. Some 
of our items have increased in price and some have been replaced with 
choices that are lighter for the hot weather.  Please encourage your 
children to give different items a go, they may be pleasantly surprised. The 
new menu for summer will be available from week 2 of term 4.  
The Ardtornish School is only able to continue offering this service because 

of all your support and we look forward to seeing you all back and raring 

to go in term 4. 

http://oshc-ardtornish.weebly.com/
http://www.earlyyearsot.com.au/


 


